
CASE DIGEST: IFPTE, Loc. 4, 74 FLRA 59 (2024) 
 

The Authority found a proposal that required the Agency to designate a particular 
geographic location as the official duty station for a new position affected management’s 
right to determine its organization, was not a negotiable procedure, and did not constitute 
an appropriate arrangement.  Consequently, the Authority concluded the proposal was 
nonnegotiable. 
 

This case digest is a summary of a decision and order issued by the Federal Labor 
Relations Authority, with a short description of the issues and facts of the case.  
Descriptions contained in this case digest are for informational purposes only, do not 
constitute legal precedent, and are not intended to be a substitute for the opinion of the 
Authority. 
 

 

 

 

 


